
Parking: Despite the fact that school have done everything we 
can to ensure the safety of your children on the driveway and 
in the Car Park many Parents are still insisting on parking 
dangerously. It is your children who could be affected.  

Please park safely. 

 

Spring 2 Newsletter 

As the end of this term draws closer I would like to say a huge thank you to all the 
children of the school. The Spring Term is always one where there are few  
interruptions and distractions to contend with and is very highly intensive work 
wise and all the children have worked tremendously hard as I am sure you all 
found out at this weeks Parents Consultations. A huge well done to all the children. 
If any Parents were unable to attend please have a word with the Class Teacher 
who will be pleased to arrange a date after Easter. 
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School Uniform 
 
The tie survey we held over the Parent’s Evening results were as follows: 
A) Keep with the Velcro tie         49 
B) Elasticated tie KS1; Velcro tie for KS2              21     
C) Elasticated tie for KS1; ‘Normal’ tie for KS2     16 
so we will be staying with the existing tie. 
 
Just a reminder of the uniform and that from September 2017 the sweatshirt is no longer 
part of Hill Top Uniform.  
  Grey Trousers, skirt, pinafore dress (Not black or charcoal grey) 

  White shirt or white blouse (Not polo shirts) 

  Red knitted cardigan, or jumper  

  School tie (Now available from Uniform Centre Morley) 

  White socks or grey tights for girls. Grey socks may be worn with  

                  Trousers    (No red or black tights) 

  Grey socks for boys  

  Summer uniform remains the same—red & white checked dresses. These    

           can be worn after Easter if the weather is warm enough. 

  Black school shoes (not trainer style shoes) 

PE Kit —Red round neck t-shirt and black shorts 

  Plain black track suit 

  Plain trainers—no bright colours. (Some classes may require plain black      

           pumps but individual teachers will advise at the start of the year) 

 Hair accessories should be either Red, Grey or White or a combination of these colours. 
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Morley Schools Festival 
I would like to say a huge thank you to Mrs Towler and all the children of the choir 
who sung so beautifully in Morley Town Hall last Saturday morning. You were an  
absolute credit to the school in the way you sang and the way you presented  
yourselves. The Mayor, Mr Bob Gettings, commented on the children’s clear diction, 
the range of songs and how beautifully smart all the children looked. Thank you to 
Parents and children for giving up your time to participate and to Mrs Towler for     
organizing the children with rehearsals before school and for all her hard work on the 
day. We couldn’t attend these activities without Staff giving up their time. Thank you. 

Sports 
We have had a tremendously successful term competing in different sports. 
Gymnastics: Runners Up from 14 schools in the Gymnastics competition. Alex 
Morris, Jaeda and Tia Sharman, Sophie  and Amelia Wade made up the team and 
they came away with a whole host of medals. Well done; another first for Hill Top. 
Tennis: Two teams of four took part in the regional tennis competition and were 
placed 1st and 3rd. Congratulations to Amelia Wade, Alice Champagnon, Jenson 
Rankin and Ben Hambleton who now progress to the second round. A placing here 
will once more see this successful team progress to the Yorkshire Games to be held 
in July as they did last year. We wish them the very best of luck. 
Athletics: Congratulations to the 20 children who took part in this event and 
came 1st. Well done! 
Football: Our football team has improved significantly this year  but  
unfortunately were not placed. The team spirit has been good. I would also like to 
say a huge well done to all those children who have been to training every week but 
weren’t selected to be involved in matches. Mr Hyams thanks you for your         
commitment and enthusiasm. 
I would like to say a huge thank you to Miss Parkinson who has attended almost all 
the After School Club activities in her own time—it is very much appreciated. 

Holidays 

We break for Easter holidays on Friday 31st March returning to school on Tuesday 

18th April. 

There is a Bank Holiday on Monday 1st May—May Day 

We break for Spring Bank Holiday on May 26th returning to school on Monday 

5th June. 

We finish for the Summer holidays on Friday 21st July 


